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 2 March 2006 

Team:  Team Name 
Team Captain 
Address 
City, State  Zip Code 

Dear Team Captain: 

The Spring Trap Shooting League at Canby Rod and Gun Club will be starting on 
Tuesday, 4/4/06.  Shooting will begin as soon as possible after 6:00 PM.  As in 
previous years, the league will run for 8 weeks, and will finish on Tuesday, 
5/23/06.  League team signups will be accepted by mail, or in person by dropping 
them off at the cashier’s window at the CRGC clubhouse any Tuesday or 
Thursday evening.  We are going to run the league in the same way as Spring of 
2005, so there should be no surprises. 
The team sponsor fee is $30.00.  Each team may have up to six members, and 
the fee per team member is $28.00.  The team member fee may be paid by the 
team sponsor or the team member.  Individual team members may participate in 
the weekly jackpots.  The jackpot fee is $8.00 ($1.00 per week) per participant.  
Those shooters who wish to participate in the weekly jackpots must sign up 
before shooting on the first day of the league.  A signup sheet is included with 
this letter.  You may also sign up on the club’s web site (see URL below) under 
the “Trap Shooting” menu item. 
Any team member may participate in the weekly individual jackpots.  The 
percentages of the total weekly jackpot for these payouts will be:  30% to first 
place, 30% to second place, and 40% to third place.  The amounts will be split 
among those shooters tied in each position.  Shooters may collect their winnings 
at the CRGC cashier’s window on the Tuesday of the week following their jackpot 
win.  If a shooter wishes to have their jackpot picked up by someone else, the 
shooter must provide a signed and dated note giving permission to collect the 
money to the person who is to pick it up before it will be paid.  Jackpot 
information will be posted at the clubhouse next to the office window, and also on 
the club's web site under the “Trap Shooting” menu item. 
There are several CRGC members who have expressed an interest in shooting 
on a team during Spring Trap League, but who have not done so previously.  If 
you are in need of another team member, please talk with me (Dan Stevens, the 
CRGC Trap Committee Chairman) at 503-632-6978, or Richard Phaneuf (at the 
cashier’s window any Tuesday or Thursday evening), or e-mail either of us at 
crgc@canby.com. 
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Spring 2005 Letter 3/4/05 

Any shooter may shoot forward one or more weeks at any time.  Any shooter 
who is absent the first week may make up the round (“shoot back”) in the second 
week.  After the first week absent shooters will receive a score that is the 
average of their team’s individual scores for that week.  Shooting back will not be 
allowed after the first week except in the case of personal or family emergencies, 
and except that shooters participating in the weekly jackpot will not be included in 
the jackpot for the week that was missed, and their jackpot fee for that week will 
not be refunded.  Scores will be entered for each week in the order they are shot.  
That is, a shooter cannot shoot three league rounds in one night and then decide 
in which week each score will be placed. 
Team captains are cautioned that when scheduling their team’s shooting time on 
a Tuesday night, the last shot must be fired before 10:00 PM.  A partially 
completed round will be scored with the shots fired, and targets not thrown will be 
scored as losses.  Each round takes about 25 to 30 minutes for a 6 member 
team to shoot.  Please schedule your start time accordingly.  If CRGC causes an 
error which will not permit a team to be completed before 10:00 PM that team’s 
round will be rescheduled for the following week. 
Team payouts will be calculated as a percentage of the total amount of the team 
sponsor fees.  The percentages are obtained from page 28 of the PITA official 
trapshooting rules.  For 19 teams, the percentages (from first to last place) are:  
14, 12, 9, 8, 7, 6, 6, 5, 5, 4, 4, 3, 3, 3, 3, 2, 2, 2, 2.  In the case of ties, the 
amounts for each of the tied teams will be totaled and then divided by the 
number of teams in the tie.  For instance, if three teams are tied for second 
place, the amounts for second through fourth places are added (12% + 9% + 8% 
= 29%), and then divided by 3 (29% ÷ 3 = 9.67% each).  Team payouts may be 
collected by the team captain at the CRGC office window beginning on Tuesday 
evening, May 31, 2005. 
If you have any questions, please communicate with me or Richard Phaneuf.  
Welcome back, and good luck. 

Sincerely, 

 

Dan Stevens 
Trap Chairman 
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